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Southeastern Region
Charles Millar, Buford, Georgia

Master Builder — Scenery
Northeastern Region

Robert Seckler, Poughquag, New York

Rocky Mountain Region
David Bol, Parker, Colorado
James Harper, Santa Clara, Utah

Master Builder — Prototype 
Models

Mid-Continent Region 
Brad Slone, Dixon, Missouri

Pacific Northwest Region
Kenneth Olsen, Adair Village, Oregon

Model Railroad Engineer — 
Civil

Lone Star Region
Tom Browning, Dallas, Texas

Mid-Central Region
Georgia Dahlberg, Williamstown, 
Kentucky

Northeastern Region
Bernard Messenger, Sauquoit, New York

Model Railroad Engineer — 
Electrical

NMRA AP Certificate Report
*Indicates first Certificate of Achievement 

April 2010
Golden Spike
Midwest Region

Harold March, Elmhurst, Illinois

Southeastern Region
John Kelley, Smyrna, Georgia

Master Builder — Cars 
Lone Star Region

Robert Mangrum, Early, Texas

Mid-Continent Region
Allen Merta, Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Master Builder — Structures
Lone Star Region

Steve Blackson, Austin, Texas

Mid-Central Region
Donald Birdsong, Lexington, Kentucky
Georgia Dahlberg, Williamstown, 
Kentucky

Midwest Region
Mark Preussler, Sheboygan, Wisconsin

Rocky Mountain Region
James Harper, Santa Clara, Utah

ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM

NMRA BULLETIN

2010 NMRA National Convention Dates and National Train Show Reservations:
Milwaukee, Wisconsin  • July, 11–18, 2010 • Info: • http://www.nmra75.org

Train Show Booth Reservations—Debbie Draper, HLM, Registrar • 10837 N. 34th Place, Phoenix, AZ 85028-3310 • (602) 569-9072 • natltrainshow@aol.com
2011—Sacramento, CA • 2012—Grand Rapids, MI • 2013—Atlanta, GA

Executive Department
Executive Director—Vacant
If interested in this position, contact Mike Brestel

Administrative Department Manager — 
Jenny Hendricks
4121 Cromwell Rd 
Chattanooga, TN 37421-2119 
O: 423-892-2846 Fax: 423-899-4869 
e-mail: hq@hq.nmra.org

Education Department Manager — 
John M. Lowrance. MMR
8611 Norwich Dr.
San Antonio Texas 78217
(210) 822-2628
e-mail: educate@hq.nmra.org

Education Department Assistant Manager — 
Fred Bock, MMR
5923 Windhaven Dr.
San Antonio, Texas 78234-2132
(210) 653-5947 e-mail: fbock4@aol.com

Howell Day Museum Manager — 
John E. Roberts, MMR (O) 
104 Heritage Pointe 
Williamsburg, VA 23188-7894 
H: 757-345-3797 O: 757-345-3118
Fax: 757-345-6944
e-mail: museum@hq.nmra.org

Information Technology Department
Tim Klevar
13570 Grove Drive #227 
Maple Grove, MN 55331
(612) 293-8698 
itmgr@hq.nmra.org.

Kalmbach Memorial Library Manager — 
Brent Lambert
4121 Cromwell Rd, Chattanooga, TN 37421 
O: 423-894-8144 Fax: 423-899-4869 
e-mail: lib@hq.nmra.org

MAP Department (Marketing, Advertising, Promotion) 
Manager — Tom Draper, HLM, DSA, FA
10837 N 34th Place
Phoenix, AZ 85028-3310
H: (602) 953-1681 Fax (602) 953-0751 
e-mail: map@hq.nmra.org

Australasian Region—Sowerby Smith
174 Fuller Road, Chatswood, NSW 2067 Australia
H: 61 2 9411 5726 W: 61 2 9460 7600
e-mail: president@nmra.org.au

British Region—John D Spratley (aka The TOAD)
30 Lower Whitelands; RADSTOCK; BA 3.3 JW. 
England / UK. 
H:(1761) 434246 e-mail: brprez@hq.nmra.org.

Lone Star Region—Bill McPherson
4402 Vista Creek Dr. Rowlett, TX 75088-1818
H: (972) 463-9721 
e-mail: lsrprez@hq.nmra.org

Mid-Central Region—Richard A. Briggs, MMR
4397 Hidden St Grove City, OH 43123 
e-mail: mcrprez@hq.nmra.org

DEPARTMENT &
PROGRAM MANAGERS

REGION PRESIDENTS

rev 6-1-10

Meetings and Trade Show Department Manager — 
Henry Jordan, HLM (N)
3200 N. Leisure World Blvd #116
Silver Spring, MD 20906
O:(301) 598-0175 F:(301) 598-0176
e-mail: conv@hq.nmra.org

Member Services Department Manager — 
Jan Wescott 
180 W Middleton Dr 
Henderson, NV 89015 
e-mail: mbrservices@hq.nmra.org 

Nmra Communications Director
Gerry Leone, MMR
6459 Smithtown Road
Excelsior, Mn 55331
gerryleone@earthlink.net

Publications Department Manager — 
Larry DeYoung (HO, O)
54 Waterloo Rd 
Devon, PA 19333-1458 
H: 610-293-9098 Fax: 610-293-1715
e-mail: pubs@hq.nmra.org

Standards and Conformance Department
Manager—Didrik A. Voss, MMR (HO)
15226 12th Dr SE 
Mill Creek, WA 98012-3082 
O: 425-337-5222  F: 425-337-6084 
e-mail: tech-chair@hq.nmra.org 

Fund Raising Department Manager —
Vacant
If interested in this position, contact Mike Brestel

Mid-Continent Region—Paul Richardson, MMR
1703 NE 181st Street, Smithville, MO 64089
(H) 816-866-4043
e-mail: mcorprez@hq.nmra.org

Mid-Eastern Region—Roger Cason, MMR
410 Bayberry Ln, Jenner’s Pond, West Grove, PA  19390
H: (610) 345-0901 e-mail: merprez@hq.nmra.org

Midwest Region—Bill Litkenhous
2509 Windwood Dr., Bedford, IN 47421
H: (812) 275-3634 e-mail: mwrprez@hq.nmra.org

Niagara Frontier Region—Richard Roth
PO Box 309, Waterford PA 16441-0309
814-796-0133
e-mail: nfrprez@hq.nmra.org

North Central Region—Jack Watson
31683 Hiddenbrook Drive
Chesterfield Twp., MI 48087
H: (586) 598-7407 e-mail: ncrprez@hq.nmra.org.

Northeastern Region—Kenneth May
71 Buff Cap Road, Tolland, CT 06084
H: (860) 872-3441  e-mail: nerprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Coast Region—Ron Plies, MMR
921 11th St., P.O. Box 950, Fortuna, CA 95540
H: (707) 725-9063  e-mail: pcrprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Northwest Region—Jack Hamilton, MMR
10731 Warren Rd. NW Silverdale, WA 98383
H: (360)-308-9845 e-mail: pnrprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Southwest Region—Ben Sevier
12793 War Horse Street, San Diego, CA 92129
H: (858) 538-9863 e-mail: psrprez@hq.nmra.org

Rocky Mountain Region—Harold S. Huber Jr. 
1405 Dana Ave., Sheridan, WY 82801-2405
H: (307) 672-8471 e-mail: rmrprez@hq.nmra.org

Southeastern Region—Joe Gelmini  
170 Camelot Dr, Fayetteville, GA 30214 
H: (770) 460-8873 e-mail: serprez@hq.nmra.org

Sunshine Region—Stan Seeds, MMR
14610 Highland Harbor Ct. Ft. Myers, FL 33908-
4938 (239)454-0972 
e-mail: ssrprez@hq.nmra.org

Thousand Lakes Region—Alan Saatkamp
902 Chestnut St., Harrisburg, SD 57032
(605) 767-9743
e-mail: tlrprez@hq.nmra.org

Mid-Continent Region
Peter Jaynes, Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Midwest Region
Harold Helland, Hawthorn Woods, Illinois
John Wolf, Kenosha, Wisconsin

Northeastern Region
Bernard Messenger, Sauquoit, New York

Pacific Southwest Region
Gordon Miller, San Diego, California

Chief Dispatcher
Mid-Eastern Region

John Stralka, Ellicott City, Maryland

Pacific Southwest Region
Gordon Miller, San Diego, California
James Shafer, Phoenix, Arizona

Association Official
Pacific Northwest Region

Edward Schaenzer, Coquille, Oregon

Association Volunteer
Mid-Continent Region

Dennis Brandt, Norfolk, Nebraska
James VanDelden, Wayne, Nebraska

Mid-Central Region
Norman Courtney, Dayton, Ohio
John Gafney, Dublin, Ohio

Mid-Eastern Region
Brian Good, Harleysville, Pennsylvania

Model Railroad Author
Lone Star Region

Steve Blackson, Austin, Texas

Mid-Continent Region
Dennis Brandt, Norfolk, Nebraska

Mid-Eastern Region
Murray White, Owings, Maryland

Pacific Southwest Region
Bruce Petrarca, Goodyear, Arizona

MMR GROUP: All MMRs are invited 
to work with other MMRs by contacting 
Rick Shoup, MMR, at ricshoup@verizon.
net.	If you have questions about the AP 
program or requirements, start with your 
local or Region AP manager. If you still have 
questions, contact Frank Koch at fjkoch@
hotmail.com. If you prefer to write, contact 
Frank at 4769 Silverwood Dr., Batavia, OH 
45103.
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Marvin R. Preussler Earns 
Mmr #432

I was introduced to model railroading by 
my father, Merlin, at a very young age. 

He had a Lionel O 27 layout that he set 
up on a ping-pong table every year around 
Christmastime. My older brother, Mark, 
decided that HO scale was more proto-
typical. Dad then bought a Lionel HO 
scale train set and we set that up on a more 
permanent table. My dad had a co-worker, 
Herb Weiss, who was also a great model rail-
roader. Seeing Herb’s excellent layout was 
really a big influence for me. It was the first 
HO scale prototype-based model railroad 
that I had ever seen. Seeing Herb’s layout for 
the first time was what really got me hooked 
into the hobby. 

Merlin, Mark, and I took down the 
small HO scale train set and started con-
struction on a new layout that took up 
the entire basement at my parent’s house. 
Herb had some really nice contest-quality 
custom-painted locomotives. There was an 
NMRA division meet going on nearby, so I 
worked on a locomotive, entered it into the 
model contest, and failed miserably! The 
NMRA contest judge, Dave Allen, pointed 
out and made notes as to what I could do 
better the next time. I took his advice and 
custom-painted and detailed a new locomo-
tive model and took my first Best of Show 
award in the model contest. I was 23 at the 

time, so this was a pretty big accomplish-
ment for me in my mind. 

After that, I met Rich Hanke from 
Manitowoc, Wisconsin. He is a life member 
of the NMRA and was our Winnebagoland 
Division AP Chairman at that time. Rich 
was giving a clinic on the AP Program at 
one of our meets, so I listened and got in-
terested in it. Rich encouraged me to join 
the NMRA and get involved with the AP. I 
did both and started earning AP certificates 
for the work that I did on my section of the 
layout at my parent’s house.

It was a lot of fun entering the model 
contests in our Winnebagoland Division 
because my brother Mark would enter a 
model in the same contest. Mark is an ex-
tremely talented prototype modeler who is 
also going to be a MMR soon. So we always 
had a friendly competition going at these 
meets. I am younger than Mark by just a 
few years, so I always kind of looked at what 
he was doing and wanted to do that, too. 
(Of course, I wanted to do it better. That 
is how it works with brothers!) During the 
rides to our Division meets, I would be tell-
ing Mark how bad I was going to beat his 
model, and he would be giving me reasons 
why his model was superior to mine. We 
certainly became better modelers because 
of the rivalry and getting involved in the 
Division model contests. 

I moved out and got my own house and 
started my own operations-based prototype 

HO scale layout based on the Green Bay & 
Western Railroad. I earned more certificates 
along the way due to the building of this 
layout and the limited number of GB&W 
models available at the time. After the layout 
was operable, Mark created our own operat-
ing group called LAPM (Lakeshore Area 
Prototype Modelers). One of the members in 
our group is Don Manlick from Manitowoc, 
Wisconsin. Don, MMR No. 56, is the best 
modeler that I have ever met. Don has en-
couraged me and shared a lot of his knowl-
edge of the AP and modeling in general with 
me. Don had worked for Chicago & North 
Western, so he gained a lot of knowledge 
from his job that he could apply to model-
ing. His attention to detail when it comes to 
modeling is second to none in my opinion. 
Don was our Winnebagoland Division AP 
chairman, so when he stepped down, I took 
over that position. I then got more involved 
going to Midwest Region meets. Later, I met 
Bill Myers at a Midwest Region meet. He 
was our MWR AP Chairman. I enjoyed 
working with him for many years. Due to 
health concerns, Bill asked me if I wanted 
to be the Midwest Region AP Chairman. 
So, in 2006, I took over as the MWR AP 
Chairman and am presently serving the 
NMRA in that capacity.

Getting involved in the NMRA and 
the AP was a great opportunity for me. I 
never set out to be a MMR, but I figured 
as long as I was doing these various things, 
I should just fill out the paperwork and get 
the credit for it. I have definitely become 
a better modeler due to my participation 
in the AP. I can say that I have enjoyed the 
hobby also by helping others working in 
the AP. It has also been a great pleasure to 
meet so many fine modelers along the way. 
I would like to thank Rich Hanke for get-
ting me involved in the AP. I would also like 
to thank Dave Allen, our Winnebagoland 
Division contest chairman, who is a fantas-
tic modeler, for all his insight and advice 
through the years. Also, big thanks to my 
brother Mark, Don Manlick, Joe DeGroot, 
Dale Krueger, Ivan Ver Gowe, and of course 
my dad, Merlin, who started this all, and my 
mom, Marilyn, who put up with it! 

Marvin has earned the following cer-
tificates: Model Railroad Author, Chief 
Dispatcher, Volunteer, Master Builder–
Motive Power, Master Builder–Scenery, 
Model Railroad Engineer–Electrical, and 
Model Railroad Official. 

MMRs EarnedHeadquarters

Notice of Elections

The following NMRA Board of 
Directors positions are open for elec-

tion in 2011: 
1. Central District Director; 
2. Canadian District Director; and 
3. Regional Advisory Council (RAC) 

Director. 
Please check Article III, paragraph 12, of 

the NMRA Executive Handbook, EHB, lo-
cated at http://www.nmra.org/national/or-
ganization/nmra_organization.html for the 
extent of the districts affected. Qualifications 
for candidates are listed in the EHB. 

Canadian District

Atlantic District

Western District

Western District

Central District

Eastern District

Canadian District

Canadian District

All submissions of candidates’ names 
for consideration by the Nominations 
Committee for the Central District 
Director shall be submitted to Didrik Voss, 
Chairman of the Nominations Committee, 
davoss@pvmtengr.com, no later than July 
30, 2010.

Nominations for the Canadian District 
Director are managed by the Canadian 
Nominating Committee. Contact Clark 
Kooning, MMR, Canadian Regional 
Director, candir@hq.nmra.org, for more 
information. 

Nominations for the Regional Advisory 
Council Director are managed by the 

Regional Advisory Council. Contact Bob 
Ferguson, RAC Director, racdir@hq.nmra.
org for more information. 

 Candidates may wish to run for these 
positions by petition and not be subjected to 
the decisions of the respective Nominations 
Committees. Requirements for submitting 
by petition are contained in the EHB. All 
submissions by petition shall be received 
by the Secretary NMRA no later than 
September 15, 2010.




